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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Dayna Riggs and council member Steve Kahre.  Also present were town Superintendent, Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar.

Kahre made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by McElroy, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by, Riggs to approve the financial report for January. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs, to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe notified council that there were several leaks in this sewer billing cycle that went into the sewer system.  One of the largest leaks was the shopping center which had a 167,000 gallon leak.

Lowe noted that Bill Goffinet from IACT called her last week to encourage more Darmstadt council member participation in the IACT roundtable meetings.

Lowe advised council that she had printed a full copy of the 2008 Annual Report and included one in each of the council member’s packets.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on plans for removing tree limbs from ice storm:
Sierra advised he will be picking up residents tree limbs from the storm next week with the dump truck and Bob Rexing’s backhoe.  Sierra contacted the city & county to research FEMA assistance in storm damage costs.  Sierra advised council that he will be tracking the man hours, equipment, disposal and any other costs involved to turn in a report along with the city & county to FEMA for possible 75% reimbursement.
2.  Update on mag meter readings: 

Sierra noted that the south mag meter has been repaired.  Sierra will investigate the rainfall for the last billing period per Kahre’s request.

3.  Discussion on purchase of new mower for town property:

Kahre suggested purchasing a new lawn mower for the town garage property.  Sierra noted that he would much rather see our town money used for a much needed new tractor to run the bush hog when mowing along the town streets & ditches since the current town tractor used for mowing the streets is a 1982 model, over 27 years old, breaks down often & in a very unsafe condition.

Kahre will gather quotes for a new tractor per McElroy’s request and have them ready for next months meeting.  Sierra will get the specs of the tractor needed to run the bush hog to Kahre by Friday.

4.  Set time and place for Superintendents performance review:

The superintendent’s performance review was held within this regular meeting.

Performance review started at 9:15 for Superintendent Garry Sierra.  Present were Bob Stobbs, Steve Kahre, Phil McElroy, Mallory Lowe and one town resident.  Discussion and review of Sierra’s evaluation took place and Sierra signed his evaluation.  Evaluation was completed at 9:40pm.
5.  Review changes to the Employee Handbook:

McElroy went over changes and updates that he had been working on to the employee handbook.  McElroy noted that some discussion amongst council is still needed to come to a conclusion on the medical allowance and the retirement rate.

NEW BUSINESS:

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Steve Kahre commented that he had many pictures of limbs that were dangerously hanging over the town roads that still needed to be addressed and will get with Sierra to have these corrected.

Steve Kahre noted that he will schedule to work an entire week with Sierra to help understand some areas we can improve upon for efficiency and/or equipment needs.

Kahre mentioned to Sierra that we may look into purchasing a thumb for our backhoe instead of hiring Rexing backhoe service.

GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:

Sierra mentioned to the town residents that he had an accident in the dump truck at Fleener & St. Joseph avenue on one of the first very icy nights when he was plowing roads.  Sierra wanted to thank Mallory’s husband, Mark Lowe and Dr. Greg Loomis for coming out to help and to pull the Sheriff’s car out of the ditch for him when it also slid in while in park from the road being extremely slick.  

Sierra advised that the PTO shaft went out and he had it repaired at Banner.
He also noted that he drove up close to Indy to pick up road signs for the town from a company that was going bankrupt.

Sierra noted that he also wanted to thank Steve Kahre for lending his generator to the town to pump out sewer stations that were knocked out of power from the ice storm.

Sierra advised he will be filling potholes and tearing down hanging tree limbs this week.  

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:

Attorney had no comments.

RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:

Kathy Klueg wanted to note that she had heard some negative comments from some of the other residents concerning the roads in Darmstadt but that she wanted to note that she thought Darmstadt did a great job on the roads during the storms.

Carol Schlumpf commented that there were some tree limbs hanging over Center Street that needed to be taken care of.  She also mentioned that some of the street shoulders are getting higher than the road and they may need to be graded off for better drainage.
Roger Bippus commented again about having the backhoe sitting outside and that it should be in the garage.  Kahre noted that if any piece of equipment has to sit outside for lack of space he would like it to be the backhoe before any other vehicle.

Roger Bippus also asked Adam that he thought all members had to be present for a meeting.  He was noting our January meeting when there were only two council members present and the clerk-treasurer.  Adam Farrar advised Roger Bippus that Mallory Lowe is actually a member of council and serves as a council member and/or tie-breaking vote when necessary.

Ray Engler noted that the town did a good job on clearing the roads near his home during the ice storm.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


